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January 6, 2022 

 
 
Dear LaBrae Parents, Staff and Community Members: 
 
 
As we continue to mitigate the spread of COVID-19, we believe it is our responsibility to communicate 
transparently with our school community. 
 
We have received confirmation that multiple students and/or staff have tested positive for COVID-19. While we 
must protect the privacy of the persons involved, we are committed to providing accurate data to our school 
community.  The positive cases were identified in the following buildings: 
  

LaBrae Intermediate: 1 Student 
LaBrae Middle School:  1 Student 
LaBrae High School: 1 Student 

  
Anyone who has been identified as a close contact has been notified with further instructions as part of the 
COVID-19 investigation. 
 
LaBrae Local Schools will continue to follow the guidance and recommendations of the Trumbull County 
Combined Health District, Ohio Department of Health, as well as follow COVID-related safety procedures. If you 
have any questions, please contact your child’s building principal or the Trumbull County Combined Health District 
at 330-675-2489. 
 
We are grateful for the opportunity to serve you and your family, especially as we face this challenging situation 
together. Thank you for your support of LaBrae Local Schools! 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 
 
 

Anthony J. Calderone 
Superintendent 


